
Dear Parents/Carers,

M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E
H E A D T E A C H E R

BETHS VIP



Friday  16th September
2022

This week has been taken over with the Bexley
11+ testing but we’ve still managed to squeeze
some activities within the school. On Thursday
15th September, we celebrated “World Afro Day,”
more information and photos can be found in
this VIP. To continue the Cultural theme, our MFL
department will be celebrating the European
Day of Languages on Monday 26th September.
This year they have decided to focus on Polish
and students will receive a lesson in Polish from
the MFL department. In addition, other events 

are taking place around the school during that week in form times
and there will be Polish food in the canteen. More information and
photos will appear on that week’s VIP edition.

Last week we held an Awards Presentation Evening for the last
academic year, celebrating the achievement across all year groups.
Photos of the evening can be found in this VIP.

We are looking for volunteers to help support our Sixth Form
students in preparing for university, apprenticeship, and workplace
interviews. If you could give up some time to help give student the
experience of being interviewed, please complete the form link
found in this VIP.



@BethsGrammar Beths Grammar School @BethsGS

Have a great weekend,
Richard Blyghton








Reminders:

Thursday 22nd September - Welcome afternoon to Year 7 
Wednesday 28th September – 6th Form Sports Day @ Erith Athletics
Stadium
Thursday 29th September - Welcome afternoon to Year 12

I hope you have a memorable long weekend, as we remember Her
Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

Kind regards,



Richard Blyghton
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Everyone in the Beths Community is deeply saddened by the death of
Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II. Our deepest sympathies go to the
Royal Family at this time. Thank you to Her Majesty for her exemplary
service to our country.
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WORLD AFRO DAY - 15TH SEPTEMBER
BY BETHS MULTICULTRAL COMMITTE

So why should this be celebrated?
 
In the UK just over half of black students experienced name calling or
uncomfortable questions about their hair at school, and a recent
survey showed that 46% of parents say their children's school uniform
policy penalizes afro hair. 

The way you style afro-textured hair sometimes depends on the
texture of the hair itself - it can't always be styled in the same ways that
straight hair often is. 

Some of the ways afro-textured hair is styled may also be against the
rules in some schools and therefore it is up to us as members of the
black or mixed-race community to stand up against such
discrimination.
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What is being done? 
In the UK there is an act in place called 'The Halo Code' which
guarantees black people in both schools and workplaces freedom and
security to wear their hair as they want without any boundaries and
discrimination.  Dating back to slavery, afro hair has been controlled over
and scrutinized to conform to the Western standards. Who decided
cornrows are ‘unprofessional’ at interviews? As a community at Beths, it's
important that we let members of the afro community know that all hair
is to be welcomed and encouraged. Not for us to feel restrictions on how
we may style our OWN hair. 
 
"No one should have to change their natural or protective hairstyle in
order to thrive. Together, we will ensure that all Black people can learn,
work, and live free from hair discrimination."  
~ Edwina Omokaro, co-Founder of the Halo Collective 

WORLD AFRO DAY - 15TH SEPTEMBER
BY BETHS MULTICULTRAL COMMITTEE
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Basically, I’ve always had a good relationship, with my hair. Never really
had a problem with it and I always got the same old haircuts. Lockdown
was when I started to have a few problems, obviously because barbers
were closed. My hair got really long, and I remember it would look so
shabby. I didn’t want to switch on my webcam during remote learning
because of how insecure it made me feel. So, I decided to let my mum
cut my hair and it did not look good, I know she did her best, but never
again.  So, after that, I decided to grow my hair out, and after lockdown

WORLD AFRO DAY - 15TH SEPTEMBER
BY BETHS MULTICULTRAL COMMITTE




I tried some new hairstyles which made my
hair look good when it was longer, and it made
me feel a lot more confident. There is no
shame in having your hair long.  
  
Bottom line, just experiment and see what
works for you, because eventually you will find
the perfect style.  - By Yaw, Year 12

“My hair is a large part of who I am as a
person,whether it’s in braids or an afro puff my
hair reflects me, as well as how I feel. Having
kinky hair especially as a young African woman
is important as it carries many stories and
many unique traits, such as what tribe
someone stems from and formerly person's
social status. The ability to wear your hair
naturally with confidence starts at home.
Therefore, we need to normalise wearing our
hair in its kinky glory to destigmatise it and
show the future generation and the older one
that our hair is in indeed acceptable.”   - By
Sephora, Year 13
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Last week we held our annual Awards Presentation Evening, where
students across all year groups were awarded for their hard work and
success throughout last academic year. The awards were presented by
guest speak Peter Bleksley and there was many fantastic musical
performances throughout the evening. 

AWARDS PRESENTATION 
EVENING

https://www.instagram.com/bethsgrammar/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Private-School/Beths-Grammar-School-724173927935103/
https://twitter.com/bethsgs?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/bethsgrammar/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Private-School/Beths-Grammar-School-724173927935103/
https://twitter.com/bethsgs?lang=en


@BethsGrammar Beths Grammar School @BethsGS

Over the coming months we are looking to support our Sixth Form
students in preparing for university, apprenticeship, and workplace
interviews.

Giving them the experience of being interviewed by someone they
have never met is vital, and hard to recreate in school.

We would therefore be exceptionally grateful for any parents who
would be willing to come and support us by interviewing a few
students.

At this stage, we are simply trying to gauge interest. I will contact
interested parties later on during the term once I have a sense of the
numbers.

If you are interested, please take 30 seconds to fill in this form
https://forms.office.com/r/xGALNMwYGx

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
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SPORTS FIXTURES AND RESULTS 

Results for week commecing 12th Septemer. 

Fixtures for week commencing 19th September. 
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KEEPING YOUR CHILD
 SAFE ONLINE
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B E T H S  P A R E N T S
A S S O C I A T I O N


Our first week back to school was an excellent opportunity to welcome
our Year 7 families at the Sports event where the PA applied the 3Rs
Scheme by re using and selling Nearly New Uniforms.

Beths Parents Association will continue to work closely with our School
by providing fundings across engaging and educational projects to
make the school environment student friendly.

Our sincere thanks to our amazing parents, families and several
businesses for their generous donations and contributions.

The AGM of the Beths Parents’ Association will be held on Tuesday 12st
October 2022 at 7pm. It will take place via TEAMS, and we are looking
forward to welcome new parents. 

Reuse, Reduce, Recycle Scheme: PA’s new 3Rs scheme 1.
Beths PA Nearly New Uniform Sale took place on Saturday, 10th
September morning alongside the Year 7 Sports event. Some PA
members were very pleased to meet so many families. Thank you to all
parents who made generous donations and gave another life to their
child’s school uniform. The PA will update you on the amount raised for
the sale of both uniforms and refreshment. 

PA Uniform Shop - We are selling these items, please email the PA via:
beths.parents.association@gmail.com.  Simply drop them off at the
School Reception!
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It is imperative for the survival of the Parents Association to have
new members join and actively participate to ensure the succession
of the present executive members. If any parents are interested in
joining the committee meetings, then please contact us via email.
We currently meet virtually on TEAMS, every 2nd Tuesday of the
month at 7:30pm.

B E T H S  P A R E N T S
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Your PA needs you - Why not get involved as Chair, Vice Chair or simply
a trustee to make a difference?

To come: Foreign Coins Collection: we raised funds and enjoyed the
experience! Please keep your foreign coins if you have travelled abroad
during your summer holidays!

2.PA’s exciting fundraising campaigns

This is a simple way that not only supports our
fund raising but also gives you the chance to
win either a £20 or £10 monthly prize. To
purchase your lucky numbers please complete
the enclosed form and return it to the school
office. Each number costs only £7, payable via
the link below:

On Tuesday 13th September, the PA had its first meeting of the
academic year. Thank you to the parents who showed their interest
and shared their exciting ideas.
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2. Amazon Smile & Easyfundraising: Help us raise more funds while
you do your shopping

Raise even more funds and set up a
challenge with your family and friends by
asking them to select Beths Parents
Association on AmazonSmile: 

Please go to smile.amazon.co.uk and
search for Beths Parents’ Association. You
need to start each of your shopping
sessions at the URL smile.amazon.co.uk. 

B E T H S  P A R E N T S
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if you shop elsewhere online, please join
Easyfundraising. Again, it costs nothing to you and
Beths PA will automatically receive a donation. 
You can sign up at
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/BethsPA and we will
receive a donation anytime you shop. 

Or via school’s Parent Pay system when your son starts
in year 7, which allow entry for the 12 monthly and 4
quarterly draws. The winning numbers are randomly
drawn at the monthly PA meeting.

Please register now by completing the form available
on Beths Parents Association web page: Beths
Grammar School - Parents Association or simply
contact us on: beths.parents.association@gmail.com

https://checkout.square.site/merchant/MLJBMNWTMAZ24/checkout/Q
U7DMNSRYWZOIBWFUXH72VOHor scan below QR code: 
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If you are eligible, please also give gift aid to maximise
the donation 

THANK YOU! Every £ helps us to get closer to our target
goal

Beths PA is excited to announce the installation of the Outdoor
Chess Table at the school’s premises: Students are enjoying this
new outdoor activity.

We would like to say a
special THANK YOU to our
sponsors and William
Jones who have generously
donated towards our three
editions of Beths Parents’
Association Online Chess
Tournament, with cash
functions and prizes for the
winners.

Throughout the year, Beths Parents’ Association works closely with
school to raise funds for several requests such as:
-Books and equipment for the new library
-PE rugby junior size tops
-Sports awards trophies
-Basketball electronic scoreboard
-Ongoing projects

so please donate via this QR code or by following this link:
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/21025

3. Cash donations in collection buckets
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Year 7 Parents Evening Thursday 22nd September 2022 – PA
members to greet new families and sell refreshments

Next PA meeting: Tuesday 8th September 2022 at 7.30pm (Teams)

AGM (Annual General Meeting): Tuesday 11th October 2022 at 7pm
(Teams)

Please keep checking on our website and social media pages
for upcoming events
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Friends and Sponsors of Beths Parents Associations
We would like to say a special THANK YOU to our sponsors and William
Jones who have generously donated towards our three editions of Beths
Parents Association Online Chess Tournament, with cash functions and
prizes for the winners.

Important dates

Why not become a Sponsor by
donating and having your business
logo published on our pages! Please
contact us for more details:
beths.parents.association@gmail.com
THANK YOU!

beths.parents.association@gmail.com

 Beths Parents Association
 




@bethsgrammarpa
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BETHS GRAMMAR SCHOOL, 

HARTFORD ROAD

BEXLEY

KENT

DA5 1NE

Email Address: admin@beths.bexley.sch.uk

Email Address (to be used for items/concerns of a more
'sensitive' nature):  HeadsPA@beths.bexley.sch.uk  

Telephone Number: 01322 556538
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